.\ May 31, 1932.

The meeting was called to order by the chairman, and Dr.
Stanbury led in prayer. The minutes were read by the secretary
and approved. .

Mrs. Camnon reported fair success in the Octagon Soap
Coupon campaign, having collected about 2000, Several members
present told her that they had some for her.

There was no report ready on the Cradl: Roll Superintendent.

It was reported that Mres. Spence had agreed to take over

the Junior Department for the summer, and would take echarge June 1.

No assistant superintendent to take Prof. Proctor's place
for the summer had been appointed as the superintendent was
waiting to see what Mr., Seeley was going to do.

The Senior Department was reported hard-hit for teachers,
as Mre. Seeley and two of the teachers were leaving. Mr. Foster
agreed to act as superintendent for the summer and to try to
correlate the morning and evening meetings. There was a call
for suggestione for supply teachers 1? both the Senior and
Intermediate Departmente,asdd the following were suggested: Anne
Garrard, Esther O'Erient, and Mre. McGlothlin.

Mr. Toster's report on the Vacation School was as follows:
Mre. Green will have charge of the Primary Department, and
several of her regular teachers will helps but he sald he had no
regular helpere at all in the Junior Department except himmelf.
. Mr. Holton said he would see Mrs. Spence and see if she would

help -~ also, Esther O!'Brient. It was suggested that we get in
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touch with pastors in the neighborhood and invite the boys and
girls of theilr churches to attend the school. There were some
suggestions about refreshments to be considered by those in
charge. The Board ordered that he would be safe ir spending
up to $25.00.

After some discussion it was decided to carry on the Junior
Church through June, anyway, and see how the attendance holds up,
and not to disband at all unless necessary.

Dr. Stanbury the spoke for himself and in behalf of the Board
of the very excellent work carried on during the past year by
Harold Flood, President of the Young People's Division and member
of this Board, praising highly the loyal and efficient leadership
he had shown among the young people. J.H.Phillips, the newly
elected President of the Young People's Department, was then named
a8 his successor on the Board.

Dr. Stanbury reported that Marjorie O'BErient had asked for a
certificate from this Sunday School as to her attendance for the
past four years, tc be used in getting a unit of credit at the
high school. It was aggreed to give her a certificate saying that she
had bzen fairly regular in attendance and had taken an active part
in the work of her department. A committee of Dr.Stanbury, Mrs.

Cannon, emd Wr, Toster wae appointed to draw up the coriificate.

The Board thenadjourned to meet again on June 28,




